

MAT Executive Council

MINUTES

Tuesday, December 18, 2007, 9:30 am

Elsner Library, Room 300, MCC
Members Present:



Jared Langkilde 
MCC
Karen Russo
GCC
Scott Wickham
CGCC
Cheryl Crutcher
SMCC
Deanna Kalcich
SCC
Cat Dragon
SCC
Andy Lenartz
Dist
Sherri Basha
CGCC
Shirley Henderson
MCC


Jim Neuenfeldt
PC
Zhara Dean
SCC

Call to Order


After establishing that a quorum existed, Jared called the meeting to order at 9:40 am.

Approval of Minutes


Karen moved that the minutes of the November 27th meeting be approved; Sherri seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  

Ad Hoc Committee Report


Committee chair, Kerry Mitchell, was not present, and an alternate committee member reported on the group’s activity to investigate the formation of a PAC or an external association met with representatives of the City of Phoenix regarding benefits they have which include legal fees and a prepaid legal service.  The committee also met with two attorneys to learn the pros and cons of the formation of a PAC or external association.  Requirements to form a PAC are a chairman, a treasurer, and documentation of $500 in expenses.  Requirements for an association would be formation fees of probably under $500 and ongoing accounting fees.  The attorneys recommended inviting the District’s lobbyist to a MAT Executive Council meeting to talk about lobbying and to consider the need for manpower to influence outcomes.  If a MAT issue is before the Governing Board, at least 100 MAT members should be there to make their wishes known.  Karen mentioned that with yearly turnover of the MEC leadership, follow through on initiatives is difficult, and changing the bylaws to have 2 year terms was recommended.  The committee will be determining whether or not it can bring its findings to the January Meeting.
Policy Development Committee Report


The MAT CPD team had its second meeting with the CEC Reps, Linda Thor, Debbie Thompson, and Judy Castellanos.  Topics included: Grade 21s will not be forming their own employee group any time in the foreseeable future.  The request to increase MAT President replacement dollars, currently at Grade 15, Step 4 rate, to Step 1 of whatever grade the sitting president is at, as is done with Faculty and PSA.  Items the committee considered better handled individually as MAT issues were sent back to work through All-CPD.  The committee recommended language be included in the policy manual about: hiring procedures about  the practice of considering internal candidates for a job before external candidates; the option that a grievant may be accompanied by a MAT advocate  when desired; include job-swap language similar to what PSA’s manual includes; documentation of reason for involuntary job reassignments within ten days; language about placement of internal employees on salary scale to read, ‘. . . closes t but no less than 10% increase . . .”; that the policy manual cover individuals in MAT positions as temporaries, OSO, or  OYO; that MAT employees be evaluated only by higher level MAT or administrators; revision of evaluation to focus on professional growth; disagreed with the HR request for a new probationary period when a MAT receives an involuntary reassignment; requested 30-day notice on Governing Board votes about salary, were refused, and it was left at 24 hours notice.  In these difficult financial times with decreasing enrollments, the possibility of layoffs must be considered; we need to get ahead of the curve and design a process for that eventuality.  Many other items were put forward by the MAT CPD committee that were turned down or referred back to the All CPD committee or EBAC.  In the end, the committee felt that most approved changes were inconsequential.
Plans for next year

· The attorney will recommend policy manual specialists to work with us in future with a final review by an attorney.

· The past five years have seen a decline in dues-paying members.  Those present were encouraged to take a one-hour walk around campus with the dues form in hand to recruit MAT members to pay.  The goal is at least 50% paid membership by the end of December.
· An award (perhaps a traveling trophy) for the campus with the highest percentage of dues paying members was discussed.   Eventually we will need to increase dues, but we want at the same time to articulate to the members the added benefits those additional dues will make possible.
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· The Chancellor is asking the Council to learn what MAT employees would want for an early retirement incentive.

· President-Elect for MEC needs to be selected.    The Pres-Elect doesn’t have to be a current member of MEC.
· Consideration should be given to staggered two year terms for the Executive Council Officer.   (Attorneys have recommended this.)  
· The Council should consider working with the Professional Growth, Certification, and Sabbatical Committees to establish an appeals process.
· Jared has requested separate budget lines for Activities/Tuition and Sabbaticals, for better accounting practices, to begin July 2008.
· Dues should be in a separate, outside account.
· Funds tagged for office space, if not used, will partially go back to Professional Growth.  The $500 requested for operational funds has not been approved.
Adjournment


The meeting was adjourned by consensus of the attendees at 11:20 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Zhara Dean, Secretary
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